From: deee bouchard deeedeee1963@yahoo.com
Subject: Fw: BOF Meetings
Date: August 18, 2022 at 1:58 PM
To: Andrea Migliaccio amigliaccio@colchesterct.gov, Rosemary Coyle rcoyle@colchesterct.gov, Jason LaChapelle
jlachapelle @colchesterct.gov

Sent from Yahoo Mail for iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

On Thursday, August 18, 2022, 1:18 PM, Hennick, Thomas A
<Thomas.Hennick@ct.gov> wrote:

Hello Deanna,

In my opinion, the presence of those three
board members in one place for the meeting would mean
that members of the public should be allowed to attend and
observe even if the meeting had been billed as a virtual
meeting. You also left me a voicemail asking about the
location of the meeting. It wouldn’t matter what room the
board members used, it should still be open to the public.

Tom

From: deee bouchard <deeedeee1963@yahoo.com>

Sent: Tuesday, August 16, 2022 1:38 PM

To: Hennick, Thomas A <Thomas.Hennick@ct.gov>

Cc: Andrea Migliaccio <amigliaccio@colchesterct.gov>; Rosemary Coyle <rcoyle@colchesterct.gov>; Jason
LaChapelle <jlachapelle@colchesterct.gov>

Subject: BOF Meetings

EXTERNAL EMAIL: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click
any links or open any attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.

Dear Tom,

The Colchester Board of Finance (BOF) meetings were in-person meetings held at Colchester town hall since the
new Administration took over. Around the end of June the BOF switched to Zoom meetings.

Since the switch to Zoom format there have been several Zoom BOF meetings. At several of these
Zoom meetings BOF members are physically present in Colchester Town Hall but still conducting the meetings via
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Zoom.

The last meeting 8/10/22 there were three (3) BOF members in the town hall meeting room where in-person
meetings are held.

Does the fact that 3 BOF members are physically present conducting meetings at town hall, allow for the public the
right to attend these meetings

in-person, should they so choose.

Can you please elaborate on this issue.

Thank you,

Deanna Bouchard

Sent from Yahoo Mail for iPhone

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe.
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